[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]|||||||||



Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill 
 March 24th, 2005 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

President Doug Handy called this months meeting to order at 7:11 with a salute to the American flag.  The treasurer’s report was read; a motion to accept was made by Walter Zeh and passed.  Last months minutes were accepted.  Our secretary and treasurer were both absent. Motion made to send letter to Governor Patacki.  Will present letter at next meeting.   Motion made and passed to pay $250.00 to send one youth to Camp Colby.  Richmondville Fish & Game Club paid for one youth, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club paid for two youths, Central Bridge Fish & Game paid for one youth and Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will pay for one youth for a total of 6 youths going to Camp Colby.  Another motion was made and passed concerning paying for each youth who attended the Conservation Alliance of New York, Inc training seminars at SUNY Cobleskill on March 26th.  There were 30 young sports persons that cost $5.00 each so a check was sent to the Conservation Alliance in the amount of $150.00.   Motion made and passed to continue with the SCCA Annual Canoe raffle drawn on the last day of the Cobleskill Fair held in August.  Whitetails Unlimited will again donate a Wildlife Print, the Bank of Richmondville will again donated a $100.00 savings bond, Wal-Mart will be approached about a $100 gift certificate again same as last year.   Discussed setting up raffle ticket sales at SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife Festival.  Discussion about the Bald Eagles on Fly Pond:  Last year no successful nesting.  Need to stay 350 feet from nest area.  Large finds imposed ($100,000) and/or one year imprisonment for breaking NYS Law.  Doug Handy did talk to snowmobile club about keeping traffic away from nest area.  Eagles start nesting in March.  Will have guest speaker at West Fulton R&G club on April 5th about eagle program in NYS.  Discussed 100-year-old anniversary – redoing SCCA Patch.  Discuss water treatment plant for village of Schoharie with concerns of SPEDES PERMIT- MID MAY THRU OCTOBER.  Discussed new boat launch at Cooperstown on Otsego Lake.  Discussed the use of Rifle in Schoharie County.  Legislative Bill S918 Allows hunters to use a rifle during open season for deer and bear in the counties of Allegany, Cattaraugus, Chautauqua, Chenango, Herkimer, Montgomery, Oneida, Oswego, Otsego, Schoharie and Tioga, and certain rural towns of Broome county in those areas east of the Susquehanna River.  Will discuss at next meeting. Wally John needs letter, for or against.

SCCA Association Dues are due.  Dues are slowly coming in.  Association Club Dues are $30.00 annually and Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA  P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035

Special Youth Turkey Weekend April 23 & 24:  Take a young hunter ages 12 to 16 the weekend before the regular Spring turkey-hunting season.  Adult needs a hunting license for this event but the adult can’t carry a gun.  They can only advise/train and try to call in the bird.  Remember safety at all times.  

NYS Conservation Council: As many of you have seen in your local newspapers, CWD has been found in New York State not far from the NYSCC Office in Ilion. One case each has been confirmed found in 2 deer farms.  Both deer originated from the same farm however.  Chronic wasting disease, a neurological ailment, is part of the same family of illnesses as mad cow disease.  There is no evidence, however that people can become ill by eating meat from an animal infected with chronic wasting disease.  Several public meetings will be held and the NYSCC has sent out a few press releases on the issue.  Representatives from the NYSCC are planning to attend the public meetings.  A web page(s) are being formed to provide additional information.  The officers have pledged to stay as involved in this whole process as necessary and will continue to let the press and others know about what is happening. 
 

We would ask that any information on the CWD here in NYS that appears in your local newspaper, that you send along a copy to the NYSCC Office by email, fax or snail mail at 8 East Main Street Ilion, NY 13357. 

Since this article came out, DEC has confirmed 6 more cases of CWD within the state.

State environmental officials will begin killing 420 wild deer in Oneida County next week in an effort to limit the spread of chronic wasting disease. The disease has been found in two farm‑raised deer there, one of which was unwittingly eaten at a recent firehouse benefit dinner.  State Department of Environmental Conservation personnel will shoot the wild deer to collect brain tissue, so the agency can determine whether chronic wasting disease has spread from captive deer to the wild herd. The hunt will last several weeks, said Gerald Barnhart, director of DEC's Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources Division.

NYCC Spring Meeting:  Meeting held at he Carlton Hotel. March is another busy month for the NYSCC representatives from across the State, especially with the legislative meeting recently held in Albany.  These representatives came on behalf of their counties and statewide organizations to vote on and set up an agenda on bills we need to support or defeat thru the year.  Voted on several legislative bills.  Legislative Vice President Wally John and the Council staff need special thanks for the preparation of the bills we need to manage on behalf of the sportsmen and women of this state.  The All Sports and Conservation Conference, organized by Wally for Monday afternoon again was a great success.  We look forward to hosting this again next year. Remington Arms Company should also be proud of Tim McCormick for his ability as a speaker and a leader especially after his presentation about the state of the industry, delivered during the NYSCC Life Membership dinner.   Thanks to all the county representatives who took the time on March 13th and 14th to attended the meetings, provide questions to our Commissioner, Denise Sheehan, and go down town, Albany for the MARCH ON ALBANY, March 15th to meet with our Legislative representatives.   

 DEC Announces Proposed Hunting Restructures:  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Wednesday, April 6, 2005  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 

Public Is Invited to Provide Comments on Proposed Changes for 2005-06 Deer Season


New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Acting Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced a series of proposed changes to the Southern Zone deer-hunting season for 2005-06. Public comment on the proposals begins on April 6, 2005 and ends on May 23, 2005.


“DEC’s final proposals are the result of an extensive public outreach effort that the Department conducted in February,” Commissioner Sheehan said. “A continuing concern for the long-term efficiency and continuation of hunting as the primary management tool for controlling New York’s white-tailed deer population prompted DEC to consider an array of options intended to enhance hunter participation and satisfaction. Our final set of proposals specifically addresses several key concerns, such as enhancing youth hunting opportunities, expanding some seasons, and creating an opportunity to learn more about additional deer management tools.”


Among the more prominent proposed changes is moving the opening day of the Southern Zone regular deer season from a Monday to a Saturday. This proposed change specifically provides opening day hunting opportunities for young hunters and others who are unable to take time off from work during the week. A standard Saturday opening day for the early archery season is also proposed to provide similar benefits for bowhunters. DEC is proposing that the late archery and muzzleloader seasons occurring after the regular season both be extended to nine days each, for additional consistency.

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1A pilot program to expand the age structure of the buck population is proposed for two Wildlife Management Units (WMUs) located primarily in Ulster County. The proposed pilot antler restriction program is based on a strong level of local support and will require that bucks taken in WMUs 3C and 3J have at least one antler with at least three points to be legal. This proposal is similar to successful alternative harvest programs implemented in other states. Young hunters, under the age of 17, would be exempt from this requirement. 

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Since other hunting season dates are aligned with deer hunting seasons, some modifications and adjustments to bear, fall turkey and pheasant seasons are also being proposed. The proposals put forth by DEC also includes advancement in the regular open season dates for black bear hunting. The Catskill Range’s regular bear season is proposed for the first Monday after the opening of the Southern Zone regular deer season through the end of the Southern Zone regular deer season. The Allegany Range’s regular bear season is proposed for the first Saturday after the opening of the Southern Zone regular deer season through the end of the Southern Zone regular deer season. The fall turkey and pheasant hunting seasons in some areas of western New York are also proposed to be opened on a Saturday and close on the Friday before the regular season opener in order to maintain the same number of days of hunting for these species.   

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1One option considered by the Department, but not being advanced at this time, would have established a new early, special, antlerless-only muzzleloader season. The public input received during DEC’s outreach meetings and initial comment period did not support this proposal. It is not being considered as a proposal for the 2005-06 season.


SCCA’s March Guest Speaker Lt. Frank Lauricella: The Lieutenant is our new Region 4 CO who was promoted in February.  He was from Staten Island and has been on the force 16 years in Region 1 on Long Island.  Discussed bear problems in Albany County.  There are many bear problems in the Catskills and the Adirondack Mountains.   Especially this time of year when bears are first coming out of hibernation, people should stop the bird feeding and try to keep garbage cans emptied, which draws bear close to dwellings.  DEC has had several complains with bears breaking into homes.

 Norm McBride DEC Region 4 Fish Manager:  He couldn’t make the March meeting but he sent information on the fish stocking for Schoharie County.  Schoharie County waters are being stocked April 21.  Meeting place is the Gilboa Post Office at 11 AM.  Anyone helping with the stocking on Schoharie Reservoir needs a NYC DEP access permit.  Schoharie Creek is turbid and will probably remain so until Schoharie Reservoir stops spilling which generally occurs around June 1.  A big unknown at this time is whether the City will be able to divert the highly turbid reservoir water to Esopus Creek.  If yes, then the reservoir level will be drawn down to below the crest of the dam.  If not, then the reservoir could end up spilling for some time.  Following the 1996 flood, the creek was highly turbid for most of the year.  The potential exists for the same thing to happen this year especially if we have another wet summer.  

Here's what the NYS plans on stocking in Schoharie County this year:  

All yearling trout for Schoharie County!

1. Cobleskill Reservoir 170 Brown  &  200 Rainbow

2. Westkill Stream (Town of Blenheim) 420 Brown

3. Gilboa Reservoir (NYC DEP access permit needed) – 1750 Brown

4. Mallet Pond (Town of Fulton) 190 Brown & 225 Rainbow

E-Mail to Norm McBride from Mike Zeh:

When Douglas Stang, NYS DEC Chief, Bureau of Fisheries, gave a presentation at the FWMB Spring meeting, he discussed the fish stocking across the state.  He said that the state was changing some of the stocking requirements. He said that they weren't going to use the formula, which Norm has always discussed with us.  The formula is surface area and depth of water as guidance when stocking.   He said that the fish stocked by the state were for put & take, not for breeding.  If this is the case is there any chance of getting some of the 2-year-old trout stocked in Schoharie county?  I didn't mean the Gilboa reservoir either.  I was thinking of the Westkill & the Kyserkill Streams.   Norm’s reply was the stocking of yearling fish must follow the state guidelines for fish stocking and take into account a variety of factors: size (mi or acres), pond or stream, abundance of wild fish, abundance of non-trout species, habitat, fertility, etc.  There are no guidelines for the stocking of the 2-year-old fish.  When they first became available, they were to be stocked in streams currently stocked with yearling fish, which is what we did.  That is still the case today. The minimum number of 2 year olds to be stocked in a given stream was 100 fish.  At the time, the Region 4 fish folks decided to put those fish in the larger stocked waters throughout the region.  A few years later, we got a few more thousand fish.  The expectation was that for each 2 year old stocked, that yearling stockings would be reduced by 4 fish.  Since we were still held to the 100 fish minimum, which meant a reduction of 400 yearlings, we put those fish in waters receiving an annual stocking of at least 1000 yearlings.  There never was a penalty imposed for the stocking of these additional 2 year olds.  Until the region revises it internal policy on how the 2-year-old fish will be distributed, the existing policies will be continued.  For 2005 and the next couple of years, we will be revisiting the entire yearling stocking policies throughout the region by updating our survey information.  I am sure that this stocking policy update will have an impact of unknown magnitude on the current distribution of 2-year-old trout.  Ideally, the 2 year olds should be salted in with the yearlings for all stocked streams.  Unfortunately, that may never happen because of logistical concerns. See you April 28th.

When I asked Doug Stang about message from Norm, he responded with: 

Mike, I spoke with Norm about your e-mail prior to his responding to your inquiry. I apologize if I was not clear in responding to your question last week.  We do not have any new stocking programs or changes to stocking policy.  I said that we currently use our Catch-Rate-Oriented-Trout-Stocking (CROTS) model for determining the desirable number of fish to stock to achieve a 0.5 trout/ hour catch rate and that the productivity and size of a lake/ pond is used in establishing a desirable stocking rate for lakes and ponds.  These models are used for the initial stocking of fish and the stocking policies are adjusted based on our experiences with trout survival and angler use on a water.  You specifically asked about the two-year olds and I said that they could be stocked into waters that are trout waters based on the Regional staff's assessment of the best use for those two-year old fish.  This has always been the "policy" on two-year old stocking.  These fish (two-year olds) do not count in any of the models, are to be stocked at the discretion of the Regional staff (usually on top of yearling policies) with the objective that these fish be put to the best use to enhance angler enjoyment.  The stocking of two-year olds is up to Regional staff - with some caveat as to the minimum number that need to go into a water to ensure efficient delivery and distribution of the hatchery product.  I apologize if I did not clearly describe how fish (in particular two-year old trout) - are distributed into Regional waters.  Doug

Bottom Line – No two year old Trout for Schoharie County!!!!!

New business and Old Activities:

Wildlife Management Task Force : Meeting was held April 5, 2005 at SUNY Cobleskill – Curtis Mott Lounge.  Blue birds housing program Wildlife Habitat Certification.  Building a platform for Bald Eagle to nest on.  Will have a video camera mounted so public can monitor with out disturbing birds.  Consideration for a small program concerning Bats.  Fishing programs – Both reservoirs will open in the middle of April.  Still need access permit.  Call NYPA 607-588-6061 or 518-827-6121  Promoting Fish Diary program with DEC for both reservoirs.  Will host Wildlife Festival September 24th , 2005
Fish Wildlife Management Board:  Spring meeting held March 31, April 1st & April 2nd. At the Clarion Motel in Albany.  Discussed the first confirmed case of (CWD) Chronic Waste Disease, which was found in Oneida County.  DEC have taken over 500 samples from the more than 3000 captive deer herd located in NYS over the past several years.   Discussed the funds received from lumber sales and gas & oil wells going into the General Fund vs. Conservation Fund.  This revenue is from areas located on State Wildlife lands not Forest Preserves.  Looking for information on whether State pays Land & School taxes on lands where timber is grown and sold.  Cornell University is doing surveys on hunters, coyotes and waterfowl, 1st one done in years.  NYS DEC is looking for employees (Biologists areas of study) preferably female to meet gender balance.  Discussed the water pollution around the Syracuse area.  The National Grange is still very active in Legislative Actions.   They are very concerned about tax hikes, stricter easement appraisals and tightening feed regulations.  We (FWMB) reviewed the proposed Habitat  & Access projects in all regions selected by the NYS DEC Advisory Board and approved each project in all regions except Region Six.  The total amount approved was $96,364.00 leaving about $45,000 in the Habitat Fund for future projects.  We (FWMB) discussed and supported the following Legislative Bills:

1. A1815A –Junior Big Game License

2. A2047-Right To Hunt, Fish & Trap

3. A2280-Studies On Devices To Catch

We, (FWMB) discussed and supported the following Resolutions:

1. That the NYS DEC & NYS Department of Agriculture adopt and enforce current USDA rules and regulations on ruminant feed manufacture and distribution to apply to all the manufactures of all animal feed which would prohibit the use of any brain, spinal or nervous tissue use in feed manufacture.

2. That the FWMB does hereby recommend that the current structure, which was last reviewed in 1970 be reviewed and changed where appropriate to reflect the violation.

3. That the FWMB does hereby endorse the recommendations put forth by the NYS DEC proposed changes for Saturday Openings for Archery & Regular Southern Zone Firearm Season and Pheasant/Turkey Fall Seasons along with the changes to the current bear season proposals.

4. That the FWMB does hereby recommend the proposed changes submitted by the Farm Bureau.

Region 4: Annual Spring meeting at Boreali’s Restaurant March 12 from 8:30 AM to 3:30 PM.  With 63 Sports men & women in attendances.  There were 18 Guest speakers.    Continues from last month’s newsletter.
13. Gordon Batcheller – DEC Albany – Wildlife Biologist  - He thanked Sportsmen for their support with the management of Wildlife.  He is the Small Game Manager.  Discussed the Turkeys – Reintroduced in 1959 statewide restoration.  Now the state has a new program monitoring the mortality rate of the gobbler in Regions 4, 8 & 9.  State is looking for funding from the National Turkey Federation.  Discussed last year’s Youth Turkey hunters.  5300 with a success of over 1000 birds last spring during the two-day event.  Age restriction on licenses is a legislative action.  Need to approach Senate & Assembly with letters of support.  No age restriction for Small Game or Big Game in the State of Vermont.

Federal Aid Funding issue – Youth Swan – Aggressive bird, which eats vegetation needed by the fish.  3000 vs. 500 in state growth rate the last 5 years.  Long Island & Hudson Valley – watch for collars on water foul; call DEC, looking for feedback.  Discussed Otter study – need to move population across the state.  

Coyote Study – Aggressive, losing fear of people, shadowing joggers, killing domestic dogs & cats.

Discussed DEC personal issues.  Average age is 48 with 24 years service.  Down sized from 140 to less than 100 in the last ten years.  

DECAL system – still having reporting problems, reporting is mandatory, looking at utilizing Internet access in near future.  Biggest issue is the need to promote hunting so the state can manage the wildlife population! 

14. Scott Keller – Greenway - Discussed a new project, which is basically working with local sportsmen & sportswomen meeting with local politicians on controlling access points on the Hudson River.  Working with the railroad for access issues for bike paths and hiking trails.  Grant from DOT on Scenic-by-way.  Website is www.hudson.greenway.ny.us
     

15. Dave McLean  - Chairman, Fish & Wildlife Management Board, Region 4 – Discussed the board, which was created in 1957-58 to support NYS DEC to enhance Wildlife Habitat & Manage Wildlife.  He discussed the Habitat Stamp program, promoted youth hunting involvement and also promoted the Blaze Orange legislative bill, how it would help the safety of hunters a field. 

16. Michael St.Jeanos – Region 4 Chief Environmental Conservation Officer: Recently moved from Long Island.  Discussed the down sizing of the department and also the new contact system the State has mandated.  He didn’t feel this was working as well as they had hoped and they were looking at changes.

17. Jim Folker – DEC ENCON –Retired:  Discussed Beekeepers & Local Businesses with the bear problems in the Catskills and Adirondack Mountains. Promoted Bumper Sticker – Learn To Live With Bears.  State is looking for ideas to control bear problems. 

18. Jeff Peil: Sportsmen Educational Coordinator & NYS DEC Big Game Manager for Region 4:  Bear take for 2004 - Delaware Co. 43 & Green Co. 29, DMU 4O (11) &  DMU 4P (4).  Will be increasing surrounding areas next year.  New task force assigned for Rensselaer & Dutchess Counties.  When ask what is being considered for Delaware & Schoharie Counties he stated that DEC needs documentation to justify need – complains and damage reports.  Discussed deer take for 2004 – down 18% from previous year. Will restrict DMP in local areas – Units 4O, 4P, 4R, 4W & 4N (Catskill area) Discussed the Quality Deer Management being considered for areas 3C & 3J.  Need more local support, business and public involvement. 

Club Reports:

Colby Fish & Game Club: The club is accepting donations for stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir by selling buttons.  Discussed Ice fishing on Cobleskill reservoir with Mayor and the board feels that there is too much water level changes, which create a safety issue.  Doug Handy will try to persuade Town Board at the next meeting.  Hunter safety course April 22 & 23 POC Joe Moore  234-2891.

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters.  For more info on the club, visit: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Long Path North Hiking Club– LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Black Powder has started, 1st Sunday in each month, January through June.  Had 21 shooters last month. Paid for two kids to Camp Colby, State Conservation camp, one could not go. The first youth 12-14 years of age who calls John Bloomer, John Lower or John Osinki will get a free ticket.  Trap shoot starts April 22  6 PM till ????.   Fish Derby will be held May 21st.  Eric Haslun will be our DEC official scale/measurer.  $250.00 Scholarship – Eligibility – Any Schoharie County high school senior.  Deadline April 30th . POC Mike Zeh 266-5581

 7 AM-4 PM.   Requires one page essay from applicant.  Middleburgh R & G  P.O. Box 24 Middleburgh, NY 12122

Whitetails Unlimited – Next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on June 6th to order the banquet package & merchandise and this year’s banquet will be held at the Best Western in Cobleskill on the last Sunday in September on the 25th.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club – Will sponsor Tim Murphy 10 K run October 8th.  At the last meeting Wildlife Technician Scott Van Arsdale who works with Pete Nye, endangered species DEC manager, gave a slide show presentation on the Bald Eagles in NYS.  40 members attended.  Still have raffle tickets available, call Gerald Hamm 827-4813 for tickets.  The annual Raquette Lake fishing trip will take place April 27th thru May 1st.   

Trout Unlimited – Looking at stocking two ponds by Dr. Reilly Park located near Howes Cave.  Discuss the possibility of Ice Fishing on Cobleskill Reservoir.  Joe Moore, Doug Handy and Mark Cornwell will approach town board at next meeting. 

SUNY College Students will have their annual Wildlife Festival on April 30th.  
DUCKS UNLIIMITED – EVENT May 5, 2005 Cobleskill Best Western   R.S.V.P 18-895-5283

Live & Silent Auctions – Drawings – Door Prizes  POC: Kent Sanders  www.ducks.org 

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/

The next meeting will be held at West Fulton Firehouse, sponsored by the West Fulton Rod & Gun Club Thursday, April 28th at 19:00.   Norm McBride will be our guest speaker. 

Meeting adjourned at 10 PM[image: image3.png]
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